October 2013

Public services in Oxfordshire are changing – have your say
Oxfordshire County Council has less money to spend and public services will have to change.

As part of the Government’s programme to reduce public spending, the County Council has seen significant reductions in its funding. The County Council has to find another £60m worth of savings over the next four years before setting its budget in February 2014.
Five public meetings will be held across the county during mid-October with leading councillors and officers to explain the Council’s financial position, answer questions and hear the views of residents. 

The County Council is listening (from the press release)
Councillor Ian Hudspeth, the leader of Oxfordshire County Council, said: “It is important that we hear from residents about the services they value most and which ones they could live without. We want to hear ideas about how people and communities can get what they need without relying on public services. We also want to talk about charging for services or raising income in other ways.”

“We want to make changes as fairly as possible while protecting services for the most vulnerable people. To do that properly, we need to hear first-hand from people in Oxfordshire. We want people to have an influence on how we manage these very difficult changes.”

Difficult decisions
Councillor Hudspeth added: “Having to make cuts is nothing new to local councils. Since 2010, at Oxfordshire County Council, we have worked hard to save £127m. We have reduced costs by becoming more efficient and cutting bureaucracy. For instance we have nearly halved the number of senior managers - so the council is much leaner. 
“Now we have to reduce costs further than we had already planned for the next four years. After years of reducing budgets, finding further savings will be immensely difficult. We will continue to wish to reduce our ‘back office’ costs, by vacating under-used offices and possibly contracting private companies to provide services where it is cheaper to do so. 

“We can’t make changes on the scale that will be needed without some services that are valued by residents changing, or even stopping altogether - and we know all too well that this will be unpopular and that there will be real dilemmas. 

“These are difficult conversations but Oxfordshire people know what matters most to them and their communities, and we need to hear from them before making decisions.”

When are the meetings?

· Monday 14 October: Banbury, Town Hall

· Tuesday 15 October: Oxford, County Hall

· Monday 21 October: Wantage, Civic Hall

· Wednesday 23 October: Didcot, Cornerstone Arts Centre

· Thursday 24 October: Witney, Henry Box School

All meetings will run from 7.30pm to 9pm.

Residents are welcome to attend any or all the events across the county.
What services does the county council provide?

Oxfordshire County Council provides around 80 per cent of local government services in Oxfordshire. Apart from schools which are directly funded by Government, the largest areas of spend are social services for adults and children. The council also provides highways and transport services, libraries, services for children and families, trading standards, waste disposal, the Countryside Service.

How is the council funded and how much will it have to save?

Over half (57%) of the funding for Oxfordshire County Council comes from central Government grant. These grants are forecast to be cut significantly from 2014 to 2018. With restrictions on how much councils are allowed to raise council tax, it is thought Oxfordshire County Council could have to save £61m on top of the £74m it had already planned to save up to 2018. 
READY FOR WINTER

We have enjoyed the best summer since 2006 but the weather is changing with a noticeable drop in the temperature. The County council has been planning the winter maintenance program throughout the summer to be ready for the frosts that will occur. All grit bins should be full by the end of October please contact us if any in your area have not been filled.  We work with Town & Parish councils so that they have plans in place to assist clearing the snow during the bad weather. There will be a series of road shows during October to explain what is available. If you require further information then please contact Paul Wilson the Adverse Weather Manager.

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES

There are a number of funds available to local organisations in the Division.

· Councillors’ Community Budgets

We have continued to fund these popular local funds to support local organisations. If you know of any organisations that might be interested, please contact me or seek further information at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/councillor-community-budgets
· Area Stewardship Funding

These are continuing but are now organised differently. I will attend meetings with other councillors in my locality to pool our funds together for greater effect where possible. It is used to fund highway issues in particular.

· Chillout Fund

We have continued a £100,000 fund to support projects for children and young people across the County. More information is available at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/chill-out-fund-youth-activities-and-projects
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